
















In accordance with Minimum Standards for Audits of Oregon Municipal Corporations, we have issued our report 
dated December 27, 2022, on our consideration of compliance with certain provisions of laws and regulations, 
including the provisions of Oregon Revised Statutes as specified in Oregon Administrative Rules. The purpose of 
that report is to describe the scope of our testing of compliance and the results of that testing and not to provide an 
opinion on compliance. 

ROY R. ROGERS, CPA 
PAULY, ROGERS AND CO., P.C. 
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